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IMPORTANT DATES  

Week 2 
29 Apr 
29 Apr 

APS Playgroup - 9:30am to 11am 
Gymnastics - all classes 

 

Week 3 
06 May 
07 May 

Gymnastics - all classes 
Mother’s Day Stall / Cross Country / Picnic 

Week 4 

11&12  May 
11 May 
13 May 
13 May 
14 May 

NAPLAN - Years 3 and 5 
APS P&C - 7pm Staffroom—All Welcome 
APS Playgroup - 9:30am to 11am 
Gymnastics - all classes 
Walk to School Day 

Week 5 13 May Gymnastics -  all classes 

be held next week Friday, 7 May. We would like 

to extend an invitation to all families to 

attend and cheer on our students. Please stay for 

a picnic lunch on the oval 

afterwards, at approximately 1:10pm at the 

conclusion of all running events. It is a BYO 

picnic rug and lunch.   

Mother’s Day Stall - 7 May 

Our P&C Mother’s day stall will also be held on 

Friday, 7 May. Donations are requested for gifts. 

The box is located in the front office. Thank you 

to those who have dropped off donations already. 

Students will be able to purchase a gift for their 

mum or somebody special in their life. Please 

refer to the P&C page in this newsletter. 

Walk to School - 14 May 

Mark your calendar for our annual Walk Safely to 

School Day to be held on Friday, 14 May. I am 

looking forward to this event and have 

heard many great stories from the past about 

what a wonderful morning it is. We are currently 

organising for a breakfast BBQ to be held and 

would like to thank all our volunteers in advance.   

Interrelate Program - Week 7  

The Interrelate Family program for Years 3-6 will 

again be held at Galston Public School on 

Tuesday, 1 June, 2021. (Term 2, Week 7). A 

Permission Flyer has been sent home to students 

in Years 3 to 6 and is also attached. If you are 

interested in attending this Interrelate Program, 

please return the permission flyer to school as 

RELIEVING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Welcome back to what is going to be a busy 

and productive Term 2. I hope all families had 

an enjoyable break. I am looking forward 

to working cooperatively with students, staff, 

parents and the wider community to further 

improve this great school with a focus on 

increasing the educational outcomes of all 

students over the next three terms. I have been 

to visit all classes and all students are settled 

back into routines and are working on achieving 

their individual learning goals.  

Students are to be commended on how they 

have returned to school, I am impressed by 

their lovely manners and would like to thank all 

staff, students and families for making me feel 

so welcome at Arcadia Public School, we 

certainly have a wonderful school. I would also 

like to extend my warm welcome to our two new 

families, it has been so lovely to see how our 

students have welcomed them into our school, 

it says a lot about the community in which we 

live and learn!  

Tree Works 

During the holidays we had some tree works 

undertaken. After our regular tree audit it was 

determined that some pruning and removal 

needed to occur. Further work is scheduled for 

the next holidays.  

APS Cross Country Carnival & Picnic 

Our annual school Cross Country Carnival will 

http://www.arcadiaschool.com.au/
http://www.arcadiaschool.com.au/
https://arcadia-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/events.html


RELIEVING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT (Continued) 

soon as possible so we can send our numbers over 

to the Principal of Galston Public School.  

ANZAC Day Ceremony  

Our school Captains, Skye and Maddox, attended 

the Galston High School ANZAC Day Ceremony on 

Friday, 23 April. They represented our school and 

laid a wreath to recognise and reflect on the 

sacrifices made by Australian service men and 

women. Later in the day, we held our ANZAC Day 

Ceremony at APS. Year 5/6 did a wonderful job 

presenting the assembly and we welcomed parents 

to join us. All students were reflective 

and respectful, and each class laid a wreath in 

honour of all that have and are currently serving. 

“They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow 

old; Age shall not weary them, nor the years 

condemn. At the going down of the sun and in the 

morning, we will remember them.”  

OC Class Placement 

OC Class Placement Test Information for Year 4 

students regarding the placement procedures for 

Year 5 entry into an Opportunity Class in 2022.  

Please note, returned ‘Intention to Apply’ slips are 

kept for our information only and are not an 

application. The school is unable to apply on your 

behalf. All applications must be made online by 

parents/carers. Online applications open on 

Tuesday 20 April, 2021 and close on Friday 7 May, 

2021. Parents/carers can access the online 

application via the following link : https://

education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high

-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5  

P&C Meeting - Tues 20 April - All Welcome 

The next P&C Meeting is on Tuesday, 

20 April, 2021 at 7:00pm in the staffroom. Everyone 

is welcome, hope to see you there.  

Gymnastics and Athletics Program   

Specialist Sportspro teachers will implement 

gymnastics programs at Arcadia PS in Term 2. The 

program supports our students in participating in 

and developing skill in physical activities with 

confidence and competence. This term students 

will be completing gymnastics lessons each 

Thursday.   

NAPLAN   

Students in Year 3 and Year 5 will participate in the 

online (note that Year 3 participate in a written 

writing assessment) National Assessment program 

– Literacy and Numeracy in Term 2, during week 4 

and 5. In preparation, the students will participate in 

the online practice tests so that they are familiar 

with the technology and the types of question 

formats. Please see the attached parent 

information. This link leads to further information on 

regarding NAPLAN https://nap.edu.au/online-

assessment/public-demonstration-site  

Check- In- Assessment  

The Check-in assessment is an online reading and 

numeracy assessment for students in Years 3 to 9. 

The Check-in assessment windows for 2021 are:  

Term 2 Weeks 1-3 (19 April to 7 May):  

Assessments are available to students in Years 4, 

6 and 8   

Term 4 (dates to be confirmed):  

The Check-in assessment will supplement existing 

school practices to identify how students are 

performing in literacy and numeracy and to help 

teachers tailor their teaching more specifically to 

student needs.  

The assessments are mapped to the NSW 

Syllabuses and National Literacy and Numeracy 

Learning Progressions.  

About the assessment:  

The Check-in assessment includes two online 

assessments for students:  

− reading assessment  

− numeracy assessment  

Each assessment is designed to be quick and easy 

to administer, consisting of approximately 40 

multiple choice questions.  

If you have any questions regarding the Check- in 

assessment, please feel free to contact me via 

school phone or email.  

Lastly, if you have any concerns or questions 

please don’t hesitate to contact me via the school 

phone, or email: Nicole.Pattison@det.nsw.edu.au  

 

Kind regards, Nicole Pattison 

HEAD TO OUR WEB PAGE FOR MORE PHOTOS 

EASTER HAT / MAD ABOUT SCIENCE / ANZAC SERVICE 

https://arcadia-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/gallery.html 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5
https://nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://arcadia-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/gallery.html


SCHOOL CAPTAINS REPORT 

Last week the Captains and Mrs Pattison attended the 

GHS ANZAC ceremony, we laid a wreath to represent 

Arcadia Public School.  

Make sure your speedy feet are ready for the school 

Cross Country next week on Friday. You will also 

need to start brainstorming multicultural ideas at 

school and writing your speeches at home.   

We hope to see our families at every fortnightly 

awards assembly, starting this week.  

From Arcadia School Captains, Maddox and Skye. 



ARCADIA PS P&C ASSOCIATION NEWS  

As you know, with several P&C Executive members leaving Arcadia in 2020, we have established a new 

executive this year, full of wonderful, motivated parents, keen to volunteer to assist the school where 

necessary.  As per previous years, our P&C will rely on Class Parents to coordinate some of the usual 

events.  If you have volunteered as a Class Parent, please make sure you are aware of the activities or 

events your class will be leading this year, and if you are unsure please contact P&C President – Dale 

Carn – on 0410 532 562 to discuss. 

Working Bee - POSTPONED until June 

The Working Bee, which had been scheduled for this Saturday 1st May, has been postponed until 

June.  Maintenance Coordinator – Fedie Abood – has a fantastic idea regarding coordination of an RFS 

supervised bonfire at the conclusion of the Working Bee – turning the day into a fun, social event for 

families.  Fedie is investigating what needs to be done to make this happen, once confirmed, we will let 

you know the date.  In the meantime, school Dads, Fedie Abood and Adrian Squillacioti will be working 

with other interested Dads on the concreting project near the chess / school bell to ensure there is 

adequate space for the two all weather outdoor table tennis tables that have been ordered via 2020 and 

2021 Year 6 Fundraising efforts!  The P&C is covering the costs of this year’s Year 6 fundraising until the 

funds are raised, as we were able to get a good deal for the two tables!   

 Arcadia Playgroup 

Arcadia Playgroup will be running this Thursday (29/04) and the following fortnight on Thursday (13/04)

from 9:30 to 11am.  Unfortunately due to low numbers, if people do not attend in the coming weeks, 

Arcadia Playgroup may need to close until there is more interest.  This would be very sad as it has 

wonderful resources and is a wonderful setting.  If you are interested in keeping the Arcadia Playgroup 

running please attend and discuss with current Coordinator – Farah Miles or contact the front office. 

 Mother’s Day Stall - Friday, 7 May 

The Mother’s Day Stall will be held on Friday, 7 May in 

the morning – coordinator – Paige Cape will need 

volunteers to assist with the stall.  Donations for the stall 

can be left in the box at the front office. Thank you for 

wonderful items already donated. Please let Paige  know 

if you can help - 0402 095 507. 

Walk to School -  Friday, 14 May 

Walk to School Day is coming up soon!  Class 3 / 4 will be running the BBQ at the end of the walk.  If your 

child is in  Class 3/4 please contact Class Parent – Fedie – 0418 677 155 to advise you can assist.  Fedie 

also needs another class parent to assist him in 2021 as he is quite busy as Maintenance Coordinator 

and Vice-Vice President. 

 

Cookie Dough ! 

Term 2 Fundraising – Cookie Dough!  Fundraising Coordinator Suzy Lyons 

and cookie enthusiast – Lauren Cook – are coordinating the Cookie Dough 

fundraiser for this term.  Information will be sent out shortly – it is sure to be a 

fun fundraiser for the kids!  Please help them to get on board and raise some 

funds for the school. 

Cheers, Dale 
2021 APS P&C President 

 

 



**** ARCADIA CANTEEN - OPEN ON WEDNESDAYS - TERM 2 MENU **** 

SECONDH AND UNIFORMS  

Did you know secondhand uniforms are 

available to purchase at the canteen every 

Wednesday morning before the bell? Or if you 

cannot make it to the canteen please email the 

school and we will back to you. Secondhand 

items are sold for a gold coin donation. 

LIBRARY HELPERS  

Please contact Michelle in the office if 

you are available on Wednesdays 

after recess to help cover school 

library books. This will be on a as 

needed basis. We currently have new 

books which need covering in Week 3  

on Wed 5 May. Thank you 





SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB ORDERS  

DUE BY FRIDAY 7 MAY 2021 
THANK YOU - NATALIA SLADAKOVIC, PARENT VOLUNTEER 

https://www.scholastic.com.au/book-club/book-club-parents/
https://www.scholastic.com.au/book-club/book-club-parents/


INTERRELATE FAMILY SESSIONS BEING HELD AT GALSTON PUBLIC - 1 JUNE 2021 

FOR ARCADIA FAMILIES ATTENDING PLEASE SEND YOUR BOOKING FORMS  

WITH PAYMENT DUE TO ARCADIA PUBLIC SCHOOL - THANK YOU 

http://www.interrelate.org.au/








HAS YOU CHILD BEEN ABSENT? 

Please fill in and return an absent note to your child’s teacher when he or she 

 returns to school; this is a NSW DEC requirement. 

http://www.agra2159.com.au/

